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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

October 22, 2009

Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Ms. Ann Rasenberger, Interim Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:10 p.m.  The Committee approved the September 24, 2009 minutes as written.  Ms. Sylvia Matthews attended the meeting for Mr. Floyd Hartley.

Departmental Report and Federal Update
Mr. John Folkemer, Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing, gave the Committee the following Departmental update: 

1) Several Departmental staff and Committee member Dr. Virginia Keane attended a conference on medical homes.  Eight states were selected to participate in this conference.  The group learned about the medical home concept and what other states were doing.  The definition of “medical home” differs from state to state.  The group learned how a medical home project might be set up.  In Maryland, the Governor’s Quality and Cost Council has made this a priority as a multi-payer initiative.  This conference helped to identify, from a Medicaid prospective, the types of issues to bring to the table, concerns and types of providers to focus on.   

2) The Department has submitted an amendment to the 1115 HealthChoice Waiver to be able to provide pharmacy services to people who are above the Medicaid income eligibility level.  This would be a pharmacy-only benefit.  The people eligible for this program would pay the Medicaid reimbursement rate minus the amount of rebate from the drug manufacturers minus 2% that the State and federal government would be responsible for.  This amendment is currently being reviewed by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).  The Department will keep the Committee informed on the impact of this.  The request is to cover people up to 300% federal poverty level (FPL).  Going forward with this would depend on budget and if it goes forward, to what level it can be implemented.  This would cover all Medicaid drugs, including mental health medications.  This would be a fairly minimal cost to the state.  The State would put up 1% of the cost, the federal government 1%, the individuals approximately 60% and the manufacturers’ rebates would cover the rest.  This is a way of trying to leverage the Medicaid buying power to give a discount of approximately 50% off of the walk-in market price.

3) Another round of budget cuts will be coming in November.  At the Board of Public Works meeting in mid-November the Governor will propose about $300 million in cuts for the current fiscal year.  All agencies have been asked to prepare a list of potential cuts. The decision regarding what the cuts will be will be made over the next few weeks.  The Department will discuss the impact on Medicaid with the Committee at the November MMAC meeting.

Stakeholder groups have written and sent a letter to the Governor opposing the cuts to the Department’s budget.  
Maryland Health Insurance Plan (MHIP)
Ms. Tricia Roddy, Director, Planning Administration gave the Committee an update on the Maryland Health Insurance Plan (MHIP).
The Department will be providing health care coverage under MHIP for individuals up to 200% federal poverty level (FPL) and help with premium assistance.  The Department hopes to implement this during this fiscal year and once the proposal is developed it will be shared with the Committee.  This would go under our current 1115 waiver and use the savings we have accumulated under budget neutrality to receive federal matching dollars.

CHIPRA Outreach Grant

Ms. Stacey Davis, Deputy Director, Planning Administration, gave the Committee an overview of the Children's Health Insurance Program Reauthorization Act of 2009 (CHIPRA) grant.  This grant is to help find and enroll children who are uninsured, but eligible for either Medicaid or the Children's Health Insurance Program (CHIP).

Maryland was awarded $1.18 million. The Department received $988,177 and $200,000 was given to the Garrett County Health Department.  The awards are for a two-year period ending Dec. 31, 2011.  The Department proposes to implement the One-E-App electronic application which Howard County is currently using.  The Department is looking at the most efficient way of implementing this and focusing on making sure the system works for the users.  The Department will enhance what Howard County is doing before it goes statewide with the application.  The Department is working with the Department of Human Resources (DHR) to make sure that this system works with their existing service access and information link (SAIL) application and which links directly with the Client Automated Resource and Eligibility System (CARES).  This will increase access statewide.

MITA Update

Mr. John Bohns, Senior Medicaid Project Manager, gave the Committee an update on the Medicaid Information Technology Architecture (MITA) process to replace the Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) and claims operations.

In February 2007 the Planning Advanced Planning Document was developed by the Department and approved by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).  In July 2008 the contract was awarded to DK Consulting.  They will assist with a MITA self-assessment of our current business processes and systems architecture, provide recommendations for a new MMIS system, develop an Implementation Advanced Planning Document (IAPD) for CMS funding approval, and develop the MMIS replacement request for proposal (RFP).

The IAPD was submitted for approval to CMS in June 2009.  On September 22, 2009 CMS gave approval for 90% funding of the MMIS Restructuring Project.  A draft RFP has been developed and is under review by the Contract Fulfillment Team.  The target date for getting the RFP out is January 2010 and the target date for the new contractor to come on board is July 2010.
Updated ACE Process

Ms. Jill Spector gave the Committee an overview of the ACE Process.  In response to the Governor’s initiative to reduce infant mortality by 10% by the year 2012, agencies are looking at what they can do to support that initiative.  The Department has been working with DHR to prioritize Medicaid applications for pregnant women.  The rollout will be December 1, 2009.  The action document has been sent out the local health departments (LHDs) and local departments of social service (DSSs) over the past couple of days to review and send comments.

The eligibility process for any pregnant woman will be accelerated.  Instead of requiring the usual up front documents to verify citizenship and identity, pregnant women will need a social security number.  When her application is complete, there will be additional time to complete the application.  The LHDs will have 30 days to complete the application rather than 10 days.  Training will occur for all of the local agencies over the next month.

The concern for DHR is making sure when the individual is approved that they have something in their hand to show that they were approved.  The Department will do outreach to OB providers and re-emphasize that they can look a person up on the eligibility verification system (EVS) with just the persons name and social security number.
Waiver and State Plan Regulation Changes
State Plan Amendments - The Department filed two state plans related to reimbursement for nursing homes and hospitals in the District of Columbia.  

Regulations – The Department filed a regulation related to school based health centers (SBHC) and self-referred services, an arrangement that has been worked on between the managed care organizations (MCOs) and the SBHCs to establish mechanisms where SBHCs can bill on a self-referred basis for well child care as well as urgent care.  

Waiver Amendments – Increase the number of slots in the Living at Home Waiver.

Intra-System Quality Council

The chaos with the change in the Administrative Service Organization (ASO) to the new vendor, Value Options has settled down somewhat.  There are still some issues that are being worked on together by all parties.
Health Care Coverage Expansion Update 
Ms. Davis informed the Committee that currently there are 49,543 new caretakers and relatives enrolled in the health care expansion.  
Other Committee Business

The Department submitted regulations to implement what it understood to be the rules of the substance abuse self-referral protocol during the summer.  Providers asked the Department to take the regulations back because they did not agree with all of the rules.  The Department met with providers and last week released recommendations for moving forward with the self-referred protocol.  The Department agreed on what substance abuse services were to be added to the Primary Adult Care Program and agreed to what rates will be paid for the major services and circulated them.  The Department developed uniform coding so it can better measure in the future what services are being delivered.  The Department is in the middle of a new chapter of regulations in the Medicaid fee-for-service side.  In the past we did not cover as many services on the fee-for-service side as the MCOs cover for substance abuse.  Services for children, pregnant women and methadone and detox for adults was covered.  Starting on January 1, 2009 group and individual counseling and intensive outpatient adults will be covered.  These regulations have been circulated to stakeholders.

The Department is trying to get all addictions programs certified by the Office of Health Care Quality (OHCQ) enrolled in the fee-for-service Medicaid side.  Applications were sent out to programs who do not participate inviting them to enroll.

The Department and the seven MCOs are hosting a credentialing fair on October 29, 2009 and all OHCQ certified providers were invited to attend.  Uniform core credentialing criteria has been developed and the applications of all MCOs are on the web so that providers know what to bring to the fair.

The Department has also been working on uniform billing instructions.  The Department will be collecting information on OHCQ certified providers that want to do the self-referred services so that they can be loaded into the various MCO computer systems before January 1, 2010.

In response to a request from a Committee member, the Department agreed to look into how a licensed Medicaid dentist that is providing comprehensive dental services in schools can be enrolled through the ASO.
A Committee member asked about the scope of dental services for adults.  The Department does not have a dental plan for adults except for a benefits package that covers pregnant women and some disabled adults in the Rare and Expensive Case Management (REM) Program.  The Department used to have a dental program for adults but it was eliminated in the 1991 budget cuts.  Certain MCOs voluntarily cover a very basic dental package for adult enrollees.  
Public Comments

Ms. Gayle Hafner of Maryland Disabilities Law Center made comments on the 300% SSI 1115 Waiver initiative and budget neutrality for HealthChoice.
Adjournment

Ms. Rasenberger adjourned the meeting at 2:00 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted








Carrol Barnes  
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